OXNARD COLLEGE 

PLANNING AND BUDGET COUNCIL

Wednesday, March 18th, 2009

NOTES working copy 

Attendees:  John al-Amin, Marie Butler, Eleanor Brown, Dan Casey, Andrew Cawelti, Scott Corbett, Debra Cronin, Jennifer Dominy ASG, Richard Durán, Linda Faasua, Gwendolyn Lewis-Huddleston, Carolyn Inouye, Floyd Martin,  Jeanette Redding, Ana Maria Valle

Call to Order

The meeting began at 2:06

Additions to the Agenda

No Additions
Aproval of Minutes from February 18, 2009-03-19

The minutes were approved

Dan Casey Classified Senate Treasurer was introduced to the committee as a new member to the PBC.

Report on District Budget Process
The current budget relies on the May revise from the Governors office.  We are facing  a six to fifteen billion dollar deficit.   The District processed $582,000 as a set-aside to be placed in a holding account and Oxnard College’s apportionment will be reduced. The June revise will be available in April or May,  and there may be some reductions.  The budget planning is a zero based budget taken from one of the three plans that will be implemented.  
John will be attending the DCAS budget meeting March 19th to discuss the budget issues.  

Dr. Durán met with the Chancellor to discuss the plans Oxnard College is making in productivity and areas for improvement in the various disciplines.  Oxnard could exceed higher than the District had anticpated.  Dr. Durán said he felt confident that Oxnard College will meet the expected 4% and not be financially penalized.

Report from Business Services
A copy of an electronic survey from Business Services will be sent out.  The responses will be strictly anonymous and will be shared with faculty and staff.  

Nathan Tharp Director of Campus Technolgy will be leaving Oxnard College.    Dave Fuhrmann Associate Associate Vice Chancellor of Information Technology and District staff will be assisting Oxnard with I.T. needs. 

John al-Amin distributed the “Brainstorming Session for Generating Savings and Revenues” handout from the President’s Budget forum.  The committee reviewed and discussed the suggestions /recommendations for “Savings” and Revenue”.
Marie Butler inquired as to whether the College earned profits from the Strawberry Festival.  The college in years past earned profits from the shortcake booth.This is an area to investigate.  

A question was asked as to whether Oxnard could provide community education.  Currently, Ventura is the only college that is authorized and has a contract  to provide this service.

Jenny Redding said Oxnard has experts that can teach non-credit ESL and bring in profits for Oxnard.  It would take at least one year to create the curriculum and program.  

Dr. Durán said Contract Education earns money by meeting the community needs and asked John to review this area before renegotiatiing the contract.  

The committee has received a report from Student Services but has not received one from Business Services.  

There was some discussion regarding  the role of the PBC committee and what is actually prioritized by the PBC.

Jenny Redding read from the bylaws for clarification as there was some confusion regarding the process. (Refer to page 10 Budget Planning, Development and Management Process Handbook)

The College Planning & Budget Committee affirms and prioritizes recommendations made to them from the various campus committees and then recommends allocations of the College General Fund for equipment purchases, base increases (permanent and one-time-only) to the President.  The Planning & Budget Committee uses college goals and the District’s strategic goals as its primary criteria and attempts to look beyond a single fiscal year when making recommendations.  Recommendations that are made are based on approval criteria and processes that have been established for the fiscal year.  

The Planning & Budget Committee (PBC) is co-chaired by the Vice President of Business Services and the Academic Senate President.  Membership on the committee follows the guidelines set forth in the “Shared Decision Making/Collegial Consultation Manual” .  Efforts are made to ensure that members are appointed from many program and service areas, and that they include a mixture of faculty, classified staff, management staff and student representation.  

Scott Corbett commented that PBC affirms and recommends allocations to be forwarded to the President for review.
There was discussion regarding “new money” and  “one time only”.  

What is next in our process?
Scott suggested a May 5th meeting to discuss personnel, equipment and prioritization.  
The next issue in the process is tracking the expenditures?  There isn’t a system to determine what has been bought.  

Marie Butler requested  a check-off list to serve as a public document that will close the loop.  

Carolyn Inouye said the PBC is the missing liink and is a crtical role in the accreditation process.  If the committee did not exist, OC could possibly be put on a warning list.  

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  The next meeting is April 15, 2009

